
Parish Team  
 

FR MANU KUMBIDIYAMACKAL MSFS 

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

JEN SHERLOCK 

(Pastoral Associate) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(Parish Assistant) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(Finance Officer) 
 

JILL BROKENSHA 

(Secretary) 
 

Parish Admin Office 
 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

Ph: 8264 7590 or 8264 7093 
 

Email:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday-Friday: 9am-2pm 
 

Holy Trinity Church 
3 James Street, Para Hills 5096 

 

St John XXIII Church 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  

CELEBRATED AT 6PM & 

10AM MASSES. 

BAPTISMS  

Celebrated EITHER during the 

6pm, 8am & 10 am Masses on 

the 2nd Sun of the month OR 

11.30am at Holy Trinity  

12noon at St John XXIII 

(Alternately on 4th Sun)  

Bookings to be made through 

the Parish Office, OR  

ON OUR WEBSITE 
 

MARRIAGES  

By appointment only 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

St Francis Xavier’s  

(Primary) 8251 9500 

Carignane St,  

Wynn Vale 5127 
 

Gleeson College  

(Secondary) 8282 6600 

40-60 Surrey Farm Drive,  

Golden Grove 5125 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol.15  
Issue 39 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

14th October 2018 
28th SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME YEAR B - Green 

MASS TIMES 

 

 
 

MODBURY HOSPITAL 

Thursday MASS 11am 

 
 

Parish Child  

Protection Officer 
 

Therese Meyers 0421 533 761 

 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

 

Mon 15th Oct Legion of Mary Jnr & R.E.  4pm   Holy Trinity 

Tue 16th Oct Legion of Mary     12.30pm - 2pm  Holy Trinity  

Tue 16th  Oct Legion of Mary     6.30pm       23 Carruthers Dr

            Modbury North 

Thur 18th Oct Christian Meditation 2pm    St John XXIII 

Sat 20th Oct Sacramental Program 4pm    St John XXIII 

OTHER ACTIVITIES DURING THE WEEK 

Mon 15th  Oct Bowls  1pm St John XXIII 

Tue 16th  Oct Reach Out Group  9.45am St John XXIII 

Wed 17th Oct Plenary Council Discussion 9.30am Holy Trinity 

Wed 17th  Oct Seniors Social Club  1pm - 3.30pm   Holy Trinity 

Fri 19th Oct Craft Group       9.30am - 12pm   St John XXIII 

Fri 19th Oct St Vincent de Paul Modbury 

   Conference Concert       7pm    St John XXIII 

Sat 20th Oct Rosary Making Day       10am - 2pm    Holy Trinity 
Sun 21st Oct DVD Library       11am    Holy Trinity 

FEAST DAY OF ST JOHN XXIII 
 

Come and join us for this  
Special Feast Day of  

St John XXIII 
“I want to throw open the windows of the church  

so that we can see out and the people can see in”  

These words of St John XXIII brought real changes  

in the life of the church.  
Servus servorum Dei; Servant of the servants of God. This was Pope John’s 

preferred title.  

Patron of Papal delegates, Patriarchy of Venice, Second Vatican Council 
              Cont... 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM: Fill us with your love, O Lord, and we will sing for joy! 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions 
 

PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  
FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

 
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to this list by 
immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

Wayne Collins, Antoinette Pascale, Marg Dolman, Charlotte Fussell,  
Selena (Rose) Quinn, Phyllis Anthony, Annmarie Thile, Pam Ridley,  

Rita Lockyer, Michael Pritchard, Randal Dunn, John MacGrath,  
Ken Robinson, Neil Mc Peake, Graham Armstrong, Mary Redmond,  

Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda, David Truman, Bruce Mc Andie,  
Rosa Maria Santos, Sean Molloy, Betty Roper, Imperia De Ionno,  
Julie Reimann, Imelda Schulz, Maddison Calleja, Janice Forrester,  

Ray Zielonka, Jim Marlow, Marie Canavan, Gerry Canavan, Jayden Lee, 
Audrey Athayde, Marie Boulton, Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH, Kay Kennedy, 

Rita Robinson, Eileen Ryan, Gary Lockyer, Yvonne Summers, Darcy Ridley, 
Marie Bakaj, Regan Barry, John Cherry, Dudley Dolman, Fr. Michael Walsh, 

Pat Feutrill, Paul Holmes, Michael Lochhead. 

Readings for the 21st OCTOBER 2018 
 

1st Reading    Is 53 : 10 - 11 

2nd Reading   Heb  4: 14 - 16 

Gospel             Mk 10: 35 - 45 

Saints/Feast Days Of the Week 
 

15th  St Teresa of Jesus 
16th  St Hedwig, St Margaret Mary Alacoque 
17th  St Ignatius of Antioch 
18th  St Luke, Evangelist 
19th  St John Brébeuf, St Isaac Jogues,  
  St Paul of the Cross 

Cont… 
 

Birth: 1881 Named Angelo Guiseppe Roncalli 

          1885 He entered seminary at Bergamo 

          1904: Ordained as a priest 1944:  

         appointed papal Nuncio to Paris. 

        1953: He became cardinal-patriarch of Venice. 

         1958: Nearly 77 years old elected as Pope,  

chose the name of John after John the Baptist and  

because it was his father’s name, and the name of the 
church he was baptised in. Pope John XXIII’s pontificate 
lasted less than five years, but it presented him to the  

entire world as an authentic image of the Good  

Shepherd. He summoned to meet the Roman Synod,  

established the Commission for the Revision of the Code 
of Canon Law and summoned the Second Vatican  

Council. 

Pope John XXIII died on 3rd June 1963, in a spirit of  

profound trust in Jesus. 

Beatified:    3rd September 2000 by Pope John Paul II 

Canonized: 27th April 2014 by Pope Francis I  

Feast day:   October 11th 
 

There will be a Cuppa after the 6pm Mass on the 
13th October and also after the 8am Mass on the 

14th October at St John XXIII Church. 

RECENTLY DECEASED 
 

John Ellul, Harold Green 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY OCTOBER BABIES 
 

16th Dian Thalbourne 

21st  John MacGrath, Heidi Giebel,  

 Tarlee Penwill 

Parish Spiritual Retreat 
 
 

We are happy to inform you 
that the parish will be  

organising a Spiritual Retreat 
on Saturday 10th November 2018 at  

St John XXIII 10 am – 5.30pm which will be  
followed by the usual 6pm Mass. 

This is a time for us to gather in prayer and  
reflect on our life as a parish community  

together. The Retreat will be led by  
Val De Brenni. We have chosen to reflect on 

Pope Francis’ way of living the gospel. 
Please mark your diaries and make use of this 

great opportunity for prayer and reflection. 

Memorial Mass 
 

On Friday the 26th October 2018 
 at St John XXIII we will be holding our 

Annual Memorial Mass 
Starting at 7.30pm,followed by  

a shared supper 
All Parishioners Welcome 

FOUND 
 

Have you Lost a Pair of Earrings? 
A pair of Gold Sparkly Earrings have been  

found at St John XXIII Church.  
Please come to the Parish Office to collect  

them if they are yours. 

WORKING BEE THANK YOU 
Last Saturday at Holy Trinity we held the working bee to 
install a new main pressure water pipe to service the hall 
kitchen and toilets. 
This allowed us to separate the hall water from the house 
as part of our on-going rental arrangement. 
Thank you to all those dedicated workers who came along, 
dug up the pavers, laid the new pipe and re-laid the pavers 
and to Carolyn who provided morning tea which was much 
appreciated as it was starting to get rather warm. 
The plumbing and connection work was completed  
Monday morning thanks to our retired plumber parishioner 
who has not lost his touch. 
Doing the work ourselves saved us over $1000.00 
A job well done. 



ST VINCENT DE PAUL   
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: Alleluia, alleluia! Happy the poor in spirit;  
                 the kingdom of heaven is theirs! Alleluia! 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 

Workshop 4pm, Saturday 20th October 

at St John XXIII Catholic Church.  

St Vincent de Paul Modbury Conference 

 

Lord your timeless lesson sings out in the voice of  
constant waves, in the wind through the trees and in the  
harmonies of life. Wash clean our ears to hear you, make us 
listen now, for we need your great wisdom to assist us in our 
life. Amen. 

 
 

Another busy week with 6 calls  
[11 adults & 4 children].  

 

Our Pantry needs at St John XXIII this week are:- 
Table Margarine; Vegemite [small] & Tinned Meat.  

 

Thank-you & God Bless 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2018 
 
 
 

Congratulations Jenny Zupp 

No. 58 

Drawn by Miriam Morrison  

Contact Marg Dolman to be included  

 in the draw on:8264 1317 

REACH OUT GROUP 
 

   Tuesday 16th October, 2018 
       9.15am Mass at St John XXIII 

 

Reader: Barbara S     

Offertory: Irene & Rafael M  
Communion: Pam R & Maureen F 

Altar Server: Leo 
 

All Welcome 

CHILDREN’S PRAYER  

 

Lord, you see and remember every act of kindness and  
generosity and store them in your heart. Help me to 
store up my treasure in heaven, so that I can share  
everlasting life with you at the end of time. Amen 

Rosary Gardens Bus Trip 
 

The bus will leave Holy Trinity 
Church at 10am  

Promptly on Saturday 20th 
October.  If anyone wants to 

order meals for lunch please contact Anne Craig 
A.S.A.P.  Sandwiches fruit and dessert with tea, 
coffee costs $10.00, Chicken salad, dessert tea or 

coffee, $20.00, otherwise tea or coffee for a  

donation. 

There will be Holy Mass at 11.30am 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

Craft Market 
Our major fundraiser for this year 

will be held on the  
3rd November, 2018,  
from 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

at St John XXIII Catholic  
Church Centre  

50 Reservoir Road, 
Hope Valley SA 5090. 

 
 

The church run stalls will include: Handmade 

Craft Stall, Devonshire Tea, International Food, 

BBQ, Produce, Plants, Cakes, Sweets, Ice 

Creams, Drinks, Bric-a-Brac, Second-hand books 

and magazines and our $500 Cash Raffle. 
 

 

We are pleased to announce that we have  

coordinators for all our Church stalls,  

BUT WE NEED VOLUNTEERS TO HELP 

MAN THE STALLS THROUGHOUT THE 

DAY, also to help set-up before the Market 

and pack-up at the end of the day.  

Sign-up sheets are placed at the back of 

each Church Centre. 
 

 

We will be looking for contributions for the 

Cakes, Plants, Books, New Handmade Craft 

and HOMEMADE DISHES for our  

International Food market, along with  

dishes of Sausage Rolls, Pasties & Pies etc. 
 

We would also like people to pot up any plants 

and herbs you may have in your garden, could 

you please name these cuttings on the pots. 
 

 

Please feel free to drop off all donations of Food 

and Plants on the Market day, or on Friday after 

10am. to the Church 
 

 

Please call Helen Podgorski on 8264 7798 or 

0422 862 229 if you require any further  

information, or can offer advice and help. 
 

 

We thank you for your generosity over the 

years with the Craft Market and look  

forward to everyone being involved in our 

Fundraising Community Event for 2018. 

 

             Thank you. Craft Market Committee 

WORLD MISSION APPEAL DAY 

A SPECIAL COLLECTION WILL BE  

TAKEN UP NEXT WEEKEND, AT ALL MASSES 
FOR WORLD MISSION SUNDAY  



BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for  Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

THANK YOU 
 
 

St Vincent de Paul, Para Hills Conference would 
like to thank everyone who contributed to donations and 
your help towards the Christmas Baskets for the Craft 
Market Stall at the Craft Market. 
We look forward to seeing everyone on the 3rd  

November.       

Thank you St Vincent de Paul Para Hills Conference 

LEARN MORE ABOUT YOUR FAITH 
 

 Lives of the Saints 
 Papal Encyclicals & Letters 
 Teachings of the Magisterium 
 Insights in the Gospels of Mark, John etc. 
 How to read the Bible 
 Does the Church still teach that? 
 The persecuted Church 
 Pilgrimages 
 A Catholic perspective of World News 

 

DVD Library every 3rd Sunday  
of the month at Holy Trinity.  

The Library will be open on—21st October 
after 10AM MASS. 

 

WE ARE ALL CALLED TO HOLINESS -  
DON’T MISS YOUR CHANCE 

        THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The October edition of the Southern Cross 
is now available for only $2. 
Please support the parish in purchasing 
this publication 

CHRISTMAS TREE FESTIVAL 
 

"Let Your Light Shine" 

Thurs Nov 29 - Sat Dec 1 

We are so blessed with having Federal Government 

funding for our Pastoral Care Workers in our local 

schools. 

This event allows us to add additional hours for our 

12 PCW's to support 13 local school communities. 

It also enables us to share the joy and message of 

Christmas and shows many churches working to-

gether 

How can you help? 

> Pray for this ministry event 

> Enter a decorated tree 

> Make some craft items for the stall 

> Volunteer to help 

> Put up a flyer in your local shops 

> ‘Like’ us on Facebook'ctfttg' 

> Come along with your family and friends 
 

Information & Registration forms are on 

www.ctfttg.org.au or like us on facebook ctfttg 

Many churches ... one location. Hosted at TTG  

Uniting Church 

Melbourne Cup Luncheon 
 

The St Pius X Parish Melbourne Cup Luncheon will  
be held Tuesday 6th November at the Parish Hall,  
2 Avoca St Dernancourt, from 12.30pm.  The cost is  
$25 per person.   
Ticket includes: a complimentary glass champagne &  
orange juice on arrival; chicken & salad lunch plus 
sweets; tea & coffee.  Please BYO drinks & glasses.  
There will be a prize for the best fancy hat.  Sweep tickets 
will be available from 11.30am.   
 

To book a place, or a whole table, contact Carmel Farrow 
on 0421 270 164  

The Modbury St Vincent de Paul  
 

Conference is hosting an evening on: 
 

Friday 19th October 2018 at St. John XXIII Church. 
Commencing 7pm. 

The Entertainer is: - RICKY ‘O’. 

He gives tribute to Roy Orbison & Elvis. 

Plus a host of fabulous 60’s songs. 

Tickets: $10, Children, under 16 free. 

Supper provided. 

Contact: Mary 0474 463 496 
 

The money for this special event is going  

towards making up baskets for the needy in 
our area for Christmas. 

Please come along and support this fun night.  
 

Tickets are available at the Door 

Plenary Council 
 

In preparing for the Plenary  
Council in 2020 we hope to  
ignite the community’s  
imagination.  We encourage all 
people to participate in Listening 

& Discussion Groups, bringing their gifts and talents 
together so that our parish reaches as many people in 
the community as possible as we consider together the 
future to which God is calling the Church in Australia.  
During our Masses this weekend we have heard from 
people who have participated in discussion sessions 
and we hope they have encouraged you to attend a  
session.   
 

The next parish Listening & Discussion Group will be 
held on Wednesday 17th October at 9.30am at Holy 
Trinity. Morning tea will be provided.  Further  
opportunities will be provided both at St John XXIII 
and at Holy Trinity. 
 

You may be unable to attend sessions at the parish  
either during the day or in the evening because of  
family or work commitments.  Have you thought 
about hosting a session in your home? We have  
resources available at the back of the Church to help 
you with that.  If you would like any further assistance 
please contact the parish office.  
 

It is essential that our voices, the voices of  

everyone, are heard!  Join a group or host a group. 

http://www.ctfttg.org.au

